
Term 4, Week 8, Dec 1, 2022 

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE
PRINCIPAL

I M P O R T A N T  D A T E S
A N D  E V E N T S :

 3/4 Ah Mat Hosting
Assembly

Preschool End of Year
Concerts

Yr 6 Graduation Ceremony

Presentation Assembly

Reports Sent Home

Last Day of School

Fri 2 Dec

Wed 7 Dec

Thu 8 Dec

Tue 13 Dec

Wed 14 Dec

Thu 15 Dec

Phone the school office if your
child is absent from school.

Today marks the beginning of December, and I find

myself once again wondering where the year has gone.

Next Thursday evening, we will have our Year 6

graduation, and the following Tuesday morning, we

will hold our annual presentation awards ceremony.

These are fabulous end of year celebrations. On

Wednesday, 14th December, classes will hold their

Christmas parties. We ask all families to remember

that we have children with severe nut allergies in our

school. Please do not send nuts or food containing

nuts to school for class parties. 



This means that from the 30th of January, students will need to be registered

with Child Australia for Wagaman OSHC services. Child Australia is a leading

childcare organisation, providing significant industry training and running

several Outside School Hours Care services in both WA and the NT. There is

further information included in this newsletter, and Michelle Dolby (Child

Australia Manager Practice Improvement NT) will be at our assembly

tomorrow morning (8:30-9:00 am) and our annual presentation assembly on

Tuesday, 13th December (8:30-10 am). We are excited to start our partnership

with Child Australia and look forward to working with them. Camp Australia

will run vacation care for Wagaman students during Christmas and New

Year. The program will run at Wagaman from 16th – 23rd December, and

then families can book in at Moil (or an alternate site if they choose) for the

January vacation care. This will allow time for Camp Australia to move out of

the OSHC room at Wagaman and for Child Australia to move in. Child

Australia will provide OSHC services from Monday, 30th January (our pupil

free day) at Wagaman.

Wagaman Primary
acknowledges the traditional

custodians of the land on
which we learn, the  Larrakia

people. 
We respect their Elders, past,

present and  emerging.

Last week I sent communication out via

Seesaw to let families know that

Wagaman School Council has made the

decision to change our Outside School

Hours Care (OSHC) provider in 2023. 

This year we had two netball teams participate in the Term 4 competition.

The teams participated well, and all had a great time. They played against a

variety of other Darwin schools. It was a privilege to go down and watch the

final games of the season last night. A huge thank you to Ms Elley, Ms Vicki,

Ms Rachel and Mrs Chadbourne, who coached the teams. This required

significant dedication and time. These opportunities are available to our

students due to the incredible commitment of our teachers. 



We have had some early wet season

storms and rain, which has given us

some relief from the intense heat. If we

do have large storms at home time,

children will remain in classrooms

with their teachers until it is safe to

leave. Parents will need to collect their

child/ren from their classroom.

Our attendance in the year to date is continuing to track at 86%. A special

congratulations to 1/2Gant and 5/6Hammond, who again achieved an

attendance of 90% or greater. 

Collect children
from classrooms



Arrive at school
from 7:55amWe have some RAT

tests available for
families. Please

see our office staff.

We are trying to finalise our projections regarding student numbers at

Wagaman in 2023. Important budgeting, organisation and funding are

aligned with our enrolment and attendance figures. Please let our friendly

administration team know if your child/ren will not attend Wagaman in

2023. If you know of families looking to enrol students at our fabulous school

in 2023, please let them know to come into the school and schedule an

enrolment interview. Our 2023 Preschool places are filling up fast, and

families must enrol now to secure places.

At Wagaman Primary School, we will be celebrating our 50th

birthday in 2023. We are collecting photos and stories that

can be used in our celebrations. If you have stories to share

or know of people who would like to be involved in our

celebrations, please let our administration team know. 

I am looking forward to a fabulous final two weeks of the year.

Kind Regards 

Mandy McKinnon



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
YEAR 1/2 COLLING

We Love Poetry!

We have written and shared many different kinds of poems and learned

how to perform poetry for an audience. 



The Preschoolers loved our poetry performances!



Congratulations to Kendra

Seiboth in Year 5, who

competed in a national BMX

competition in Hobart, placing

6th in 11yr girls. 

Well done, Kendra!

To the Casuarina All Sports

Club for sponsoring our new

Wagaman Warriors jerseys!

We can't wait to see them in

use on the field in 2023!





S
C

H
O

O
L 

N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S



 C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 N
O

T
IC

E
S


